

NADELIK LYSKERRYS 2019 PLANNING MEETING

Tuesday 4 June 2019 at 10am in the Emily Hobhouse Room at the Public Hall

Attending: Councillor Rachel Brooks Chair (LTC), Rebecca Catterall (DCRP), Mandy Hancock (LTC), Carmen Hunt (Scoots Kernow) and Joe Lewis (Golden Tree)

Apologies: Pol Hodge (Golden Tree), Vicky Reece-Romain (Cornwall Council) and Rod Sheaff. Apologies later received from Mark Gregory (artist)

1	Welcome	
	<p>Rachel welcomed everyone to the meeting.</p> <p>Where items were not discussed they have been left in the notes to enable us to have the information at the next meeting.</p>	
2	Activities	
	<p>Schools Programme</p> <p>Rachel and Sandra Mitchell have contacts at St Martin's School and the initial outlook is positive. Rachel will let Joe know the outcome of a meeting there next week. Joe will do a letter and send out to the schools, Golden Tree have details of all contacts from last year.</p> <p>The condensed sessions are being trialled at Camborne. Feedback from that will help guide the sessions.</p>	<p>RBr/SM</p> <p>JL</p>
	<p>Lantern Sessions</p> <p>Jenny and Mark felt that the combination of different schools sessions had worked well last year and that schools had participated in the lantern sessions despite costs involved. The possibility of available space at the Cattle Market was discussed and options for performing Dando, dancing and catering there. Jenny has contacted Cornwall Council about what buildings and spaces may be available.</p> <p>Jenny had a press feature on lanterns focussing on buildings. Lanterns could be made in the shape of houses and to replicate significant buildings in town. Proposed new cattle market buildings could be included and the lanterns could be set out afterwards in the Cattle Market. This could echo the idea of Porth as a small settlement of buildings. The buildings could be named in Cornish. The Railway Station and a train could also be created along with some tin mines.</p>	
	<p>Trail and Window Dressing / Lerg Nadelik Teylu</p> <p>The trail worked well last year with more children from the schools and some from the publicity at the Santa train. The trail will run in a similar format this year with one book per stop with the relevant question in</p>	

	<p>Cornish. We need to be clear about timings for the end of the trail so that families are not left disappointed.</p> <p>Joe had had a brief chat with Maureen from the Callington language group and it looks hopeful they will assist with the Cornish language part. Rachel volunteered Rod's help too.</p> <p>The Cornish language being brought out in the buildings theme. Joe hoped to have the artists brief ready mid September which will bring Porth characters more into the window displays.</p>	<p>JL</p> <p>JL</p>
	<p>Drop in Singing and Language Sessions/Dando</p> <p>Joe had not seen Rosie Fierek. Rebecca will talk to her at the weekend and Joe will get in touch with her after that. It was hoped to be able to move away from the pubs for the sessions this year.</p> <p>Ideas on how to get more people to the sessions include: as well as having the posters and social media as before local organisations will be invited along. The contacts from the Community Fair could help with this. It was also suggested to do a school bag drop inviting parents to learn too. Local singing groups could also be invited. Other suggestions included Nick Hart, Jerry Hillman, Con Brio, Liskerrett MVC and Andrew Long. Carmen has contacts that she will pass to Joe. Joe will look at making the music suitable for Liskeard Silver Band to play.</p> <p>Discussion about timings and locations for the singing/Dando's Dogs on the Saturday included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Having performances during the trail up to 1pm. This would take advantage of people being in town but might tie up people needed for the trail. This could culminate in a performance at the Public Hall cakey tea at the end of the trail, and there could also be one at the Cattle Market Car Park for the start of the parade. OR • Starting with a performance at the cakey tea and visiting locations around town, finishing at the Cattle Market before the start of the parade. • The covered areas outside the Guildhall arcade and Poundland were possibilities for singing/performing activities. Other indoor venues to consider were Stuart House, the Museum, Greenbank Church, the Methodist Church, Wetherspoons and the Royal British Legion. <p>Carmen advised that she knew Jackie at Bude's Cornish Language group, she will send Joe the contact details.</p> <p>Joe has not spoken to Jesse Foot yet about being Karow Gwynn and possible other involvement. He will speak to him next week to see if he is willing to take part again this year.</p> <p>If the Santas on Bikes are the same day we can plan around their event. (Check date - The website shows Plymouth on 7th December).</p>	<p>RC / JL</p> <p>CH / JL</p> <p>CH</p> <p>JL</p> <p>MH</p>

	<p>Trains / Tro Tren</p> <p>We are looking at using 2 coaches this year, allowing 100 tickets. Ideally 4.15pm on both Thursday 28th November and Friday 29th. It would be an opportunity to train Santa and Elf for when Golden Tree leave.</p> <p>Rebecca will go back to the Events Team at GWR to confirm all OK. Joe confirmed that Pol can be Father Christmas/Tas Nadelik. Rebecca confirmed that GWR would be happy to pay for Pol as a consultant in future years and that as two dates are hoped for this year a deputy could be trained up for the future. It was acknowledged how much help the elves from the Methodist Church were last year and that we let them know there are two dates this year and if they could help it would be really appreciated.</p>	<p>RC</p> <p>RC</p>
	<p>Lights Up Parade / Keskerdh Lugharn ha Tanweyth</p> <p>How the three events tie together will be discussed at the next meeting. Rachel reminded people of the idea of setting the buildings lanterns in the Cattle Market after the parade with their Cornish names and possibly performing Dando there.</p> <p>If Liskeard Radio are broadcasting from The Parade again we could give them information on the buildings and their Cornish names to use as a commentary during the parade then their PA could be used for the countdown to the fireworks in Cornish and English. The Silver Band could play the Cornish Christmas music and there could be group singing if enough people know the songs by then, or a few people could sing around a microphone.</p>	
	<p>Christmas Party / Gool Nadelik</p> <p>The format of free entry, pay as you feel food and a pay bar worked well last year for an accessible evening with a Cornish element to it. Last year's event made a surplus of £318 and the Town Council may be able to add to that for this year.</p> <p>No information had been received from Mark Gregory about the Cornish Groove Collective performing this year (Mark later apologised for not getting to the meeting as he had been delayed on his way). Rebecca will get prices from Rosie for the Rubber Band. There was a small profit from the bar last year and the takings could be split between the performers.</p>	<p>MG</p> <p>RC</p>
	<p>Other</p> <p>Carmen will do her Cornish dancing workshops again.</p> <p>Rachel has spoken to the Vicar at St Martin's about the Holly carol. Mandy will send the carol to the Methodists, Father Gilmore and other churches along with the Cornish Times in the hope that they will include it in their annual Carol Book.</p>	<p>CH</p> <p>MH</p>

3	Funding	
	<p>Golden Tree – Joe confirmed their budget was in place for Schools workshops, language sessions, some design/print costs and the Trail. An amount was set aside for designing ongoing assets for the Town Council handover. There was a small amount for clerical support locally in addition to the Town Council’s administration support, it would be important to define which areas were covered by GT or TC. Joe confirmed that GT could add £500 towards the artists costs so funding for 6 schools was available.</p> <p>Print costs – Joe was confident he could meet the costs for printing, but would speak again if there was a shortfall.</p> <p>Gool Nadelik – The profit of £318 from last year, plus any profit from this year’s bar.</p> <p>Lights Up – has £1,700 left and will go to the businesses for support for the lights. Last year donations were received from the Town Council, GWR and Positive People. A sponsor is needed for the fireworks. Rebecca suggested asking Wainhomes who have a large development in the town.</p> <p>Town Council – Rachel confirmed £1000 for the artists will be requested on the next C & E agenda.</p> <p>Rebecca advised that now is the time to speak to GWR regarding funding. Councillor Simon Cassidy is on the Lights Up Group and could be approached about this. Rebecca also gave Joe David Whiteway’s contact information. He is Regional Development Manager at GWR DavidWhiteway@gwr.com.</p> <p>When discussing funding opportunities it was noted that it was important not to compete for the same money. The Lottery Community Fund and Arts Council funding were mentioned. Will Coleman has the details of what grants GT have applied for or are intending to apply for. Joe will support Mark Gregory in applying for funding if he wished to make an application, he will have a chat with Mark.</p> <p>Joe said he will bring the Cornish phrase books to the next meeting.</p>	<p>RBr SC</p> <p>JL / MG</p> <p>JL</p>
4	Publicity	
	<p>There will be posters and leaflets, similar to last year – types and numbers tbc.</p> <p>DCRP – would provide the same support as last year – social media for the rail events and big railway posters.</p> <p>Artwork is needed for the badges which sell well and are becoming</p>	

	collectors items. The badges are needed in September so their artwork would need to be first. Having the same style but different badge with a design that could be adapted going forward.	JL
5	Next meeting	
	The next meeting is scheduled for 3 rd September at 10am in the Emily Hobhouse Room.	